VETERAN'S MEMORIAL COMMITTEE

Meeting of the Veterans Memorial Committee was held on March 24, 2025 at Wallingford Town Hall, Room 220. Chairman Ruth Palmer called the meeting to order at 1900. There were 8 members and 1 guests present.

Continuing planning for Memorial Day:

Greg Whitehouse attended from Congregational Church to discuss church service; discussion held regarding banners and pricing for organist etc.

Minutes for previous meeting approved as submitted.

Secretary said Roz said money available for flyover.

Discussion held regarding Parade Marshal; George Messier will contact Adam Jackson, Afghani Veteran that got Purple Heart; we will wagon from orchard, Bruce Gallup to pull; Chairman Ruth said we need to advertise more; discussion held for cars available.

Beverly Churchill talked about Houses for Heroes and equipment given to Veterans.

Secretary brought up theme for program and asked for thoughts; discussion. Also talked about getting Town certified as Purple Heart town.

Old Business – there was no old business to discuss.

New Business – there was no new business.

Next meeting is April 7, 2025 at 1900.

Meeting adjourned at 2006 after a moment of silence for departed members.

Respectfully submitted,

Elise M. Gallup Secretary

RECEIVED FOR RECORD

AND RECEIVED BY

Muster Parge (16 TOWN CLERK